
 

January 26, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 
Dear Representative Barker: 

 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2102 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2102 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, counties with a population of over 8,000 people are required to hold 

board of county commissioner meetings on the first Monday of each month.  HB 2102 would 

require all counties, regardless of population, to hold monthly board meetings on a day set by the 

board.  Meetings would not be required to be held on the first Monday of each month. 

 

 The bill would have no fiscal effect for the state.  The Kansas Association of Counties 

indicates that HB 2102 may increase expenditures from some Kansas counties if those counties 

are not holding monthly meetings.  The bill would require all counties to hold monthly meetings 

and the requirement could increase county expenditures. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


